ICS-NE Fly-In at Southbridge, Ma (3B0), Sept.13, 2008

Let me borrow the movie line, "If you build it, they will come." Holding a fly-in on a weekend between hurricanes begs for iffy weather and the Saturday prediction was for low overcast. But with the threat of showers on Sunday we decided not to change the plan.

At 9 am the ceilings were 100 to 400 ft at Danielson Ct, so I decided to drive to Southbridge. I had little expectation of any Comanches showing up but shortly after 10:30 Frank and Mary Brunot arrived from Claremont NH. They had been able to stay beneath the overcast, dropping to about 2000 ft just before arrival.
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Another Comanche pilot had phoned earlier to check on conditions and, when told that we had “about 500 ft overcast”, said he would check back later. He did call back, and we gave him our new PIREP of 2000 overcast. Sure enough, not long after 11 am Bill Sandella arrived from Norwood Ma on an IFR clearance.
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The four of us had a good time chatting on the porch of Flyin' Jim's Dinner about other possible fly-in destinations, and then enjoyed a great lunch from their varied menu. The diner is open for breakfast and lunch from early April through October, and is very popular with both local patrons and a wide range of those who fly-in from all over Southern New England.
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After lunch Frank and Mary departed VFR, while Bill called Flight Services to file back to OWD. When he called back for his clearance Bill was surprised to get a delayed release time due to an incoming aircraft to Southbridge – it was another Comanche! 
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Sure enough, Neal Pease and his party arrive just before 2 pm, flying in from Vermont via Augusta Me, "better late than never." Unfortunately the Diner had just closed, so we drove to a nearby Friendly’s in my car for food and more conversation. After eating we drove back to the airport where Neal put in some fuel and then departed with his clearance back to Augusta.


Jim LaTour, the airport FBO manager, was great in dealing with our needs, answering phone questions and pumping fuel. The Dinner was also all we expected, with good food and great service. 

I wasn't sure what to expect that Saturday in Southbridge, but I am glad I showed up. We will try it again next year on a day with good weather.
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